
  
                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

18th December 2020 

Dear Parent/Carer 

 

We have arrived at the end of the Autumn term and what a term it has been! At Boasley 

Cross, staff realise how much Christmas experiences at primary school define memories 

for children and parents alike and we hope that this year, a year unlike any other, will still 

be special for all. We have been determined that these experiences continue to happen, 

such as our Christmas production, parties, Christmas crafts in forest school, Christmas 

jumper day and even a streamed pantomime!  

Ψ¢ƘŜ bǳǘŎǊŀŎƪŜǊΩ 

The children were lucky to work with Mrs Harriet Davis this term to prepare for a film 

production expŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ƻŦ Ψ¢ƘŜ bǳǘŎǊŀŎƪŜǊΩ. Although it was a different approach on the 

filming day, pupils took a different kind of experience away and they are set to enjoy the 

screening premiere today! Huge thank you to Mrs Davis for not only providing the 

workshops free of charge weekly, but also for using charity funds to create outstanding 

costumes for the filming day. If you would like to know more about her project, please visit 

https://showupnow.co.uk You can also donate to the memorial fund on:  

https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/harriet -davis-

1edwindavismemorialcic?utm_term=7DBBKmXMV so that other children can also have 

an experience they will never forget! Many thanks for your support. 
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Boasley Cross Community Primary 

School 

Bratton Clovelly  

Okehampton  

Devon. EX20 4JH  

Tel :  01837 871362  

Fax : 01837 871251  

Email: 

admin@boasleycross.devon.sch.uk 

www.boasleycross.devon.sch.uk  

 

 Head of School: Mrs D Petersen  

Interim Chief Executive Officer: Ms H Fox  

Executive Head Teacher : Mr P Whittley  
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Staying safe online at Christmas 

As Christmas approaches, children will be writing their notes to Santa or giving hints as to what they would like to receive. 

Technology ƛǎ ƴƻǿ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ ǇƻǇǳƭŀǊ ƛǘŜƳ ƻƴ Ƴŀƴȅ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƭƛǎǘǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘŀōƭŜǘǎΣ ǎƳŀǊǘ-phones, game consoles and smart 

watches likely to be asked for this year.  Whilst we want children to enjoy their presents, it is also important that parents 

look at ways to ensure that their children use these devices safely. This includes setting parental controls and 

understanding that video games have PEGI ratings similar to the classification for films. Other things that you may want 

to consider is managing screen time so that you can monitor the amount of time being spent on each device. This is useful 

for meal times or during the school holidays. Finally, once the tinsel has come down and we welcome the New Year, make 

sure that you talk to your children about online safety. Thank you for supporting us in delivering these important 

messages. 

Reminder 

In order to stay safe over the holidays, play dates and gatherings indoors are not within current government guidance ς 

you can find out more by following the links below: 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/tier-2-high-alert 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/making-a-christmas-bubble-with-friends-and-family/making-a-christmas-

bubble-with-friends-and-family  

https://www.devon.gov.uk/coronavirus-advice-in-devon/latest-updates-on-social-media/ 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance 

Should a child be absent for a Covid related reason once the new term starts, a copy of the test result needs to be emailed 
to admin when your child returns to school.  Thank you. 

Finally, we wish you all a very merry Christmas and hope that 2021 brings everyone health and happiness. Take care of 

yourselves and each other this festive season! Wishing you seasonal joy from all the staff at Boasley Cross Primary. 

Mrs Deirdre Petersen 
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MESSAGE FROM MR WHITTLEY 

 
If your child tests positive for COVID-19 in the first 6 days of the Christmas Holidays, you must let us know by 
emailing pwhittley@dartmoormat.org.uk. We will need to seek advice from Public Health and we may need to ask 
children within the bubble to isolate, even though it is school holidays.  
If you need advice or help urgently over the Christmas period, you can also contact Dartmoor Multi Academy 
Trust Complaints Form - Dartmoor Multi Academy Trust (dartmoormat.org.uk) 
 

Free School Meals Over Christmas: Devon County Council (DCC) have now put in place arrangements to provide 
supermarket vouchers to families of children who receive free school meals, to help their families buy groceries over the 
Christmas holidays.  
From Tuesday 8th December, DCC will be sending a unique code per child to all families that are currently in receipt of 
CǊŜŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ aŜŀƭǎΦ 9ŀŎƘ ŎƻŘŜ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ǳǎŜŘ ƻƴŎŜ ƻƴ ŀ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ΨIŀǿƪ {ŜƭŜŎǘΩ ǘƻ ǊŜŘŜŜƳ ǾƻǳŎƘŜǊǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǾŀƭǳŜ ƻŦ 
£30 per child (£15 per week ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǘǿƻ ǿŜŜƪǎ ƻŦ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅǎύ ŦƻǊ {ŀƛƴǎōǳǊȅΩǎΣ ¢ŜǎŎƻΣ aƻǊǊƛǎƻƴΩǎΣ !ǎŘŀΣ aϧ{ CƻƻŘ 
and Waitrose.  
The website requires families to provide an email address for the vouchers to be sent to once they have chosen their 
preferred supermarket.  
When received, they can save the vouchers to their phone or tablet to use online (depending on the supermarket) or 
show at the checkout in store. Alternatively, they can print the vouchers off to give to the cashier.  
We are conscious that a few parents may not have access to the internet or a mobile device to receive and store the 
vouchers on, if this is the case, please contact the office, as they will be able to complete the process for you on the 
Hawk Select website and print off the vouchers.  
Parents will need to provide the office with their unique code in order for us to redeem the voucher on the Hawk Select 
website on their behalf.  
DCC education helpline is available on 0345 155 1019 for any questions about the distribution of the unique codes. 
There are also some useful FAQs on the Hawk Select website along with contact details for any technical support about 
using the codes and vouchers.  
There is still time to register for your eligibility for free school meals and receive these vouchers. With financial 
circumstances continuing to change due to the impact of the second lockdown and tier 2 restrictions, some families may 
become eligible for Free School Meals (FSM) and entitled to vouchers during holidays or school meals during term time 
as well as a free set of uniform, free Morning and After School Clubs and free or subsidised trips.  
  
Please check the criteria below and follow the link, all you will need is your date of birth and National Insurance 
Number.  
https://oneonline.devon.gov.uk/CCSCitizenPortal_LIVE/Account/Login?ReturnUrl=%2FCCSCitizenPortal_LIVE%2F  
 ¦ƴƛǾŜǊǎŀƭ /ǊŜŘƛǘ όǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ƴŜǘ ŜŀǊƴŜŘ ƛƴŎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ƴƻ Ƴore than £7,400, as assessed by earnings 

from up to three of your most recent assessment periods).  
 LƴŎƻƳŜ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ όL{ύΦ  
 LƴŎƻƳŜ-based Jobseekers Allowance (IBJSA).  
 LƴŎƻƳŜ-related Employment and Support Allowance (IRESA).  
 ¢ƘŜ ƎǳŀǊŀƴǘŜŜŘ ŜƭŜƳŜƴǘ ƻf State Pension Credit.  
 {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǳƴŘŜǊ tŀǊǘ ±L ƻŦ ǘƘŜ LƳƳƛƎǊŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ !ǎȅƭǳƳ !Ŏǘ мфффΦ  
 /ƘƛƭŘ ¢ŀȄ /ǊŜŘƛǘ όǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƴƻǘ ŀƭǎƻ ŜƴǘƛǘƭŜŘ ǘƻ ²ƻǊƪƛƴƎ ¢ŀȄ /ǊŜŘƛǘ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ƎǊƻǎǎ ƛƴŎƻƳŜ ŀǎ ŀǎǎŜǎǎŜŘ 

ōȅ IŜǊ aŀƧŜǎǘȅΩǎ wŜǾŜƴǳŜ ŀƴŘ /ǳǎǘƻƳǎΣ ǘƘŀǘ ŘƻŜs not exceed £16,190).  
 ²ƻǊƪƛƴƎ ¢ŀȄ /ǊŜŘƛǘ Ǌǳƴ-on (the payment you get for a further 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax 

Credit).  
If you are successful, please forward any evidence you receive (or do a screenshot of the result) to: 
admin@boasleycross.devon.sch.uk  
If you need help applying, please speak to a member of the admin team who will support you through the process.  
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   Celebration Assemblies  
Friday 4th  December 

Pupils of the week  Littlemoor  Barnaby for incredible focus in phonics  

 Dartmoor  Hywel for excellent effort in the assessments  

 Bodmin Elliott for incredible progress in spellings  

Reading at home awards  Littlemoor  Nicholas, Freya, Isla  

 Dartmoor  Lois, Marah, Sam 

 Bodmin Tiggy, Alfie, Charlie  

Golden Heart Award for 

special act of kindness 
Erin for showing empathy towards others  

 

   

 



  

 

 

 

 

            

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance : We aim to reach our target of 

97% whole school attendance in order for 

each child to reach their full potential.  

Attendance each day is essential with no 

exception except for sickness or serious 

illness. Coughs and colds are not serious and 

we expect ch ildren to come into school. This 

week we reached:  97.60 % whole school 

attendance .  A reminder, absence due to 

sickness needs to be communicated to the 

school office by 8.45am  on a daily basis. 

 

OFFICE HOURS 

Monday/Wednesday/Friday 8.30am to 

3pm Tuesday/Thursday 8.30am to 12pm 

Please advise the office by 12pm if your 

ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ΨƎƻƛƴƎ ƘƻƳŜΩ ŀǊǊŀƴƎŜƳŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ǘƻ 

change for the day so that this can be 

logged for safeguarding purposes. 

 

 

CHRISTMAS JUMPER DAY  

£39.50 WAS RAISED FOR SAVE THE CHILDREN  

THANK YOU TO ALL WHO DONATED  

School Gateway Reminder 

¶ )Æ Á ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ ÄÉÎÎÅÒ ÂÏÏËÉÎÇ ÎÅÅÄÓ ÔÏ be 

cancelled or amended, please let the 

school office know by 9am that day as 

ÕÎÆÏÒÔÕÎÁÔÅÌÙ ÔÈÉÓ ÉÓÎȭÔ Á ÆÅÁÔÕÒÅ ÔÈÁÔ 

the parent app currently provides 

¶ Please call the school office or email 

through the admin email address 

(admin@boasleycross.devon.sch.uk) 

and NOT through School Gateway.  

Thank you. 

 

 

WINNERS OF FOBCS 

CHRISTMAS RAFFLE 

¶ Jowan 

¶ L Ash (c/o Harrison) 

¶ Oscar 

¶ L Lake (c/o Freya) 

¶ Kieran 

An amazing £203.00 has 

been raised to support the 

children of Boasley Cross. 

Thank you for all your 

support this term. Wishing 

you all a very happy 

Christmas! 

mailto:admin@boasleycross.devon.sch.uk


  

******DIARY DATES******  

Monday 4 th  January ð Non-pupil day 

Tuesday 5 th  January ð All pupils return  

Monday 15th  February ð Half term  

Monday 22 nd February ð All pupils return  

Monday 15th  March ð Bikeability Week Year 5/6  

Monday 22 nd March ð Devon Cricket Whole School Engagement Day  

Thursday 1 st  April ð End of term  

Monday 19th  April ð All pupils return  

Monday 31st  May ð Half term  

Monday 7 th  June ð All pupils return  

Friday 23 rd  July ð End of term  

 


